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Bere Ferrers Parish Council

At a meeting of the Footpaths and Environment Committee held in the Council Chambers at Bere Alston on Tuesday 12th July 2016.       

Present     




      Cllr. D. M. A. Chapman 
  Chairman
                                      Cllr. M. Benson 


  Cllr. S. Munn



      Cllr. S. Hanson


  Cllr. M. Page-Bailey



      Cllr. R. Maycock   

  
684. Apologies.

Apologies were received from Cllr. Leithall due to attending a meeting in the Town Hall Tavistock on the Joint Community Plan.

685. Discussions on work to be issued to Jim Jeffries.

The Clerk brought forward the issue of weeds growing on the pavements and in the gutters of the Parish.

Although this could be a Chapter 8 item, as this will not be up and running until later in the year, it was agreed the Clerk to speak to Jim Jeffries with regards to weed clearing. Cllr. Benson would be quite happy to accompany Mr. Jeffries around with a map to pinpoint the problem areas.

The Clerk has had a phone call from Peter Mayston of Rose Cottage, Tuckermarsh who has been speaking to Mr. Doswell about drains flooding outside the cottage. Mr. Mayston asked if we could get our lengthsman to remove the cover as it is stuck and clear the drain, once that is done Mr. Mayston will keep it clear.

686. Review of waste bins and reinforcing signage for dog waste.

a) Cllr. Benson brought up the issue with regards to the cost of emptying the skip in the Dog 

Exercise Field because it is contaminated waste, consider putting a cover on skip and purchasing a bin to put dog waste in with the workman emptying the bin.

Cllr. Benson has had a conversation with Outstanding Natural Beauties who might fund a bin for outside the school.

b) Cllr. Benson is concerned about a derelict pontoon moored to gabion baskets at Weir Quay.

    Queens Harbour Master has been informed.

c) Cllr. Hanson asked Cllr. Benson about the Emergency Plan. Cllr. Benson has found some of the 

    information suggested by Cllr. Hanson, this is work in progress.

Cllr. Benson left the meeting to attend another in Tavistock.

687. Minutes of the meeting held on the 7th June and taken as read.

Matters Arising.

Minute 626 – Cllr. Hanson stated that footpath 52 has been cleared.

Minute 628 – Cllr. Maycock explained to Cllr. Page-Bailey how Chapter 8 came about.
688. Financial Statements.

The Clerk produced the financial statement, after discussions Cllr. Maycock proposed acceptance of the statement, seconded by Cllr. Hanson.

689. Footpath Problems.
1) Cllr. Maycock – FP 97 walking up hill from Hallowell to top of the hill, the gate latch is 


        jamming.

2) Frank Derrick a letter from Mr. Derrick as a courtesy enclosing a copy of his current footpath 

diversion application through DCC which we should receive through the administrative channels, diverting the path away from their cottage.

690. Footpath Allocations.

Cllr. Chapman explained that we have some Cllrs. who have left us but are still willing to help with the Annual Footpath Inspection.

The following are the path allocations.

Cllr. Chapman asked Cllr. Page-Bailey if he could take over Terry Martin’s paths.

Cllr Benson – 49,52,54,55,59,69.

Cllr. Maycock – 11,20,23,24,27,91,95.

Cllr. Hanson – 35,36,39,42,43.

Cllr. Munn -87,83,85,89.

Dr. Harmsworth – 26,37,47,60,63,65,96.

Mr. Smith – 53,48,51,71,75,76,77.

Cllr. Musgrave – 1,2,6,7,97.

Cllr. Chapman – 4,10,74,94.

691. Correspondence.

1) Dr. N. Harmsworth – asking what is happening regards public access to the woods near the top

of Vinegar Hill. I remember Cllr. Musgrave was involved in discussions with the Maristow Estate. There is now a sign saying Private Keep Out.

2) DCC – Tuckermarsh retaining wall repair and stabilisation works. Further to previous 
correspondence on this scheme, I am writing to inform you that works to repair and stabilise the retaining wall at Tuckermarsh are to commence on site this week beginning 4th July, estimated duration will be a maximum of 22 weeks weather permitting. The wall has locally collapsed and is also showing other signs of deterioration. The wall adjacent to the road will be stabilised using a structural mesh, steel columns and ground anchors. We will also be undertaking repair works to the culvert that runs under the road at this location.
3) DCC (FP 75 Bere Ferrers) Public footpath diversion and definitive map and statement                modification order 2015 & (FP 91 Bere Ferrers) Public Path Diversion. The effect of the orders as confirmed is to divert part of public footpath no. 75 Bere Ferrers from a line running generally north to south along a track to a line running slightly to the east through a field, near Higher Wattons Farm and Down Farm, and part of public footpath no 91 Bere Ferrers from a line running east to west through former gun emplacements west of Battens to a line running slightly north between the former gun emplacements as shown on the order maps.

There being no further business the Chairman thanked members for attending and closed the meeting at 7.38pm.
Dated this 26th July 2016.     
Signed by the Chairman…………………………………….

